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FATHER MICHAEL AUSTIN RETIRES
FROM ST DAVID’S MARIST INANDA

PREP SCHOOL IN SOUTH AFRICA

For nine years Fr. Michael has stood tall and stood firm as
the guardian of our Catholic values here at St David’s. His
characteristic gruffness has been seen through by many
boys, families and staff who have drawn much from their
interactions with Fr. Michael in his role as shepherd at our
school.
Born in Port Elizabeth in 1937, Fr. Michael’s early
education was with the Dominican Sisters and the Marist
Brothers before he moved to St Aidan’s College in
Grahamstown. After matriculating in 1955 Fr. Michael
commenced with a B Comm. degree at Rhodes University
before embarking on his real love – the study of
Theology. This was enhanced with a BA degree and
ongoing qualifications that all contributed to his status as
a recognised Theologian in South Africa.
From an early age Fr. Michael knew that he was being
called to the priesthood and he was ordained a priest in
1970. Building on his experience as a teacher and his
involvement with educational institutions, Fr. Michael
assumed the position of Chaplain at Wits University after
learning the ropes at the University of London.
All the while Fr. Michael was continuing his study of
Theology and his current reputation is evidence of his in-
depth knowledge and mastery of matters Liturgical and
Theological. To this end he established the Institute of
Theology in the diocese of Johannesburg in 1986 and he
has been Director of the Institute since 1991. Interspersed
with a stint at Rivonia parish and then his time at St
David’s, Fr. Michael has always been dedicated to his role
with the Institute. At the request of the Archbishop this
involvement will continue after Fr. Michael leaves us here
at St David’s.
Another love of Fr. Michael’s is his music. He has made a
huge contribution to the music at Masses and the boys’
singing – always leading by example. At Rivonia parish
he was known as Padre Pavarotti and people I speak to
from those days will often comment on Fr. Michael’s
focused musical contribution to the parish.
An illustration of this love of music: When Father moved
into his flat – his next door neighbour was Mike Mitchley
– a typical young tearaway bachelor. Father said to Mike,
“I hope you don’t mind hearing my music – I’m a music
lover.’
Mike enquired, “What type of music do you like Father?’
Fr. Michael answered – ‘I enjoy the Three B’s – Brahms,
Beethoven and Bach.’ Mike replied ‘That’s interesting; I
also like the three B’s – Beatles, Beach Boys and
Bachmann Turner Overdrive. We should get along great!’

Father Michael Bruce Lefroy Austin

Masses with Father Michael have always contained an
element of challenge with well prepared homilies that have
had the increased numbers in the congregation thinking.
The many non Catholic boys and staff who come forward
for a blessing at Mass bear testimony to this interest.

Dinners with Fr. Michael are always to be remembered –
upfront, one is never sure of the reason that they will be
remembered but they will be remembered!
Fr. Michael has been a wonderful support in my time at St
David’s. We are where we are now with a beautiful
Chapel due in no small part to his guidance, knowledge
and interest in the Chapel project.
For all of this Father we thank you. Thank you for your
love and guidance of the St David’s family. Thank you for
the nine years of your life given to us here at the school.
We wish you well Father; may your retirement be long,
happy and Blessed. We will all remember you and we
pray too that you will remember us.

Farewell
Fr. Michael Austin retires from St David’s at the end of
the term. He came to St David’s in January 1999. A
strong academic, Father successfully managed to embrace
all age groups within the school with his homilies. His
question/answer sessions in the Junior Primary often gave
rise to some ‘out of the mouths of babes’ howlers! Father
is not a man to be idle in retirement and he has options
open to him – some of which are very exciting. We thank
him for his loyal service to the school and wish him well
for the future.
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